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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 

To: James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From: Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of awarding the Piggotte Community Center Sign Project (Bid 
No. 24-B-001) to Parrillo, Inc, dba Permacraft Signs in the amount of $64,445 
as funded by the 2023/2024 CDBG (Community Development Block Grant). 

Date: February 29, 2024 

In December 2023, the City Council approved a Subrecipient Grant Agreement with Volusia 
County for the 2023/2024 CDBG (Community Development Block Grant) in the amount of 
$77,402 for the replacement of the Piggotte Community Center Sign.  

To comply with the City’s purchasing policy as well as CDBG requirements, staff utilized a bid 
process seeking contractors to replace the Piggotte Community Center Sign with an updated 
electronic message center.  In late January, staff requested bids for the project.  Proposals were 
received until 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, February, 28, 2024, at which time the submitted bids 
were publicly opened in the City Council Chamber Room located inside City Hall. 

The following responses received to our purchasing request: 

Bidder Address Phone Bid 

Don Bell Signs, LLC 
365 Oak Place 
Port Orange, Florida 32127 

386-788-8084 $82,933 

Kenco Sign & 
Awning LLC 

1539 Garden Avenue 
Holly Hill, FL 32117 

386-672-1590 $74,990 

Parrillo, Inc, dba 
Permacraft Signs 

1644 S. Ridgewood Avenue 
South Daytona, FL 32119 

386-767-8011 $64,445 

Staff recommends awarding the Piggotte Community Center Sign Project (Bid No. 24-B-
001) to Parrillo, Inc, dba Permacraft Signs in the amount of $64,445 as funded by the
2023/2024 CDBG (Community Development Block Grant).








